Freedom of Information Act 2000- funding received from central government 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Council funding received from Government 
With reference to the above article, I wish to make an open government request for all information to which I am entitled, under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 

Specifically, I am interested in obtaining the exact figure of funding that the Council has received from Central government for the following financial years. Please note I would like you to include both ringfenced and non-ringfenced funding, the figures should also not be adjusted for inflation.
· • 2008/09 

· • 2009/10 

· • 2010/11 

· • 2011/12 

· • 2012/13 

· • 2013/14 

· • 2014/15 

· • 2015/16 

· • 2016/17 

· • 2017/18 

· • 2018/19 

· • 2019/20 

· • 2020/21 
Answer:

Leicester City Council’s detailed budgets are in the public domain, going back to 2014/15. The link is https://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-council/how-we-work/performance-and-spending/budget-summaries/
Going further back, we have the detailed budget reports that were approved by Council:

2013/14  http://www.cabinet.leicester.gov.uk:8071/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=81&MId=5141&Ver=4
2012/13 http://www.cabinet.leicester.gov.uk:8071/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=81&MId=4261&Ver=4
2011/12 http://www.cabinet.leicester.gov.uk:8071/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=81&MId=3805&Ver=4
2010/11 http://www.cabinet.leicester.gov.uk:8071/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=81&MId=3540&Ver=4
2009/10 http://www.cabinet.leicester.gov.uk:8071/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=81&MId=2836&Ver=4
2008/09 http://www.cabinet.leicester.gov.uk:8071/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=81&MId=1909&Ver=4
I would add a word of caution when seeking to compare grant between years, in that the years are not directly comparable. For instance:
(a) Prior to 2013/14, business rates were paid to central Government who reallocated them to local authorities as formula grant. From 2013/14, 50% of business rates were retained by local government, which meant that an equivalent amount was no longer paid to us in grant. This was obviously not a “cut” although a comparison of figures between the years would suggest that it was;

(b) Also in 2013/14, council tax benefit was abolished, and each authority was required to create a local tax support scheme. Council tax benefit used to be reimbursed by the DWP, and did not affect our general fund. This reimbursement ceased, and instead we received additional Revenue Support Grant. This would appear to be a significant increase in grant compared to 2012/13, which it wasn’t (as we got less than the DWP used to reimburse, it was in fact a cut);

(c) During the period in question, local authorities’ responsibilities have changed. The big one is taking on public health – we now receive a grant of £27m for a function we were not responsible at the beginning of the period.

This letter therefore constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in public domain i.e. the Council’s website.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
